


[bookmark: _Hlk71306648][bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of the Annual Meeting of
Carlton-on-Trent Parish Council held on
Tuesday 7th February 2023 at 7.30pm
in Carlton on Trent Village Hall

Present: 
Cllr L Hopkins (Chair), Cllr M Eley, Cllr M Hopkins, Cllr M Martin, Cllr R Whate, 
T Grimes (Clerk) and 3 members of the public

1. To consider any apologies for absence
DWP gave apologies for personal reasons and MR gave apologies for being away which were both approved. DCllr SM and CCllr BL also both gave apologies.

2. To receive any declarations of interest in items on the agenda
MM: clerk’s wages.

3. To accept the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 3rd January 2023
The minutes were accepted as a true record and duly signed by the chair.

4. 10-minute open forum to receive questions and comments from members of the public 
A member of the public noted that a vehicle repeatedly parked at the end of Ferry Lane and had been identified as belonging to a fisherman who reported he had permission to park there but was asked not to and had agreed to park by the Church to access the river instead. 
It was also reported that dog mess in the church yard had increased noticeably.
LH reported having received a call about sheep escaping again.

5. To note the following matters arising from previous minutes 
a. Signs in Ferry Lane
LH reported that Highways had yet to respond to her query about the illegible sign.

6. To receive updates on any District and County Councillor matters
Neither were present.

7. To consider the following planning applications
a. 22/02170/LBC & 22/01988/FUL: 2 Park Farm, Main Street – internal changes 
Councillors discussed the plans and felt the work was all internal so should not cause anyone else issues and moving the stairs seemed reasonable to make the interior flow better, although no-one able to judge the impact on a listed building.

RESOLVED: To support the applications.
(proposed MM, seconded LH, carried unanimously)

8. To finalise arrangements for the Annual Parish Meeting in May
The clerk reported that the anti-social behaviour team were going to respond after their March meeting. It was therefore felt no further plans could be made at this stage.

9. To consider making plans for marking the Coronation
It was suggested that the newsletter include an item for volunteers. Once a group was established the council could support their plans by paying for say ice cream or cake. The chair offered to complete a grant application to NSDC in the hope of increasing the funding available. It was suggested that this be a regular item going forward to remain abreast of plans.

10. To receive feedback on the Safer Neighbourhoods meeting
No attendees were present to provide feedback.

11. To consider responding to the following correspondence 
a. NALC – elections
The reported that NALC had issued various materials for use to promote elections and standing to be a councillor. It was agreed posters should be used on the noticeboard and website.
b. Citizens Advice – grant request
Councillors discussed the benefit of Citizen’s Advice but felt that the precept was too small to be able to offer a grant.

12. To consider the following financial matters
a. To note the bank reconciliation
The clerk noted that the bank statements and the cash book did not match because the December payments had not been authorised due to both LH and RW having problems logging into the bank. The reconciliation was checked and signed by the chair.
b. To add more bank signatories
Following the suggestion last month, the clerk had completed the forms and asked councillors to agree to the wording of the Unity Trust Bank terms and conditions. 

RESOLVED: To add two additional bank signatories as per the terms and conditions stipulated in the Unity Trust Bank application pack and therefore to sign the forms in accordance with present mandate terms.
(proposed LH, seconded MM, carried unanimously)

The forms were signed by new and existing signatories ready for posting once MR returned.

c. To approve the following payments 
i. Clerk’s wages and HMRC - TBC
The confirmed this had returned to the regular rate.

RESOLVED: To make these payments.
(proposed ME, seconded LH, carried unanimously, MM did not vote) 

13. To raise any other business which may need to be included on the agenda of the next meeting
MM noted that Notts CC had agreed to subsidise the number 37 bus to enable the route to keep running. 
The clerk noted that a draft newsletter had been drawn up covering anti-social behaviour, inconsiderate parking, dog fouling, fly tipping, standing for election, volunteering for the village hall and the annual parish meeting. It was suggested that voter ID and the Coronation volunteer group be added and it be sent out immediately after the next meeting when hopefully more details would be known for the annual meeting.

14. To note the date of the next meeting
The next meeting will be 7th March at 7.30pm. The meeting closed at 20:01.
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